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Date: August 24, 2017 
 
File Number C14-2017-0052 
 
RE: Overlook at Spicewood Springs Road Zoning Case.  
 
Dear Zoning & Platting Commissioners: 
 
Per zoning staff, you are scheduled to review a new zoning request for the Overlook on 
September 5th.  This will be the fourth time that your Commission has reviewed a zoning request 
for this property since May of 2014.  Some of you may recall that the original request was to go 
from SF zoning to GO.  In August of 2014, a request for GO zoning with an LO overlay went to 
City Council.  It was rejected.  In December of 2014, the applicant came back again with a 
request for LO, but for the same size building as originally proposed.  Council, after much 
negotiation between the parties, by unanimous vote, approved LO, but with a Conditional 
Overlay limiting several items. Most importantly to the petitioners and other nearby property 
owners was the size of the building, which was limited to 12,000 SF.  This past October, the 
applicant submitted a site plan request for a 12,000 square foot. building, which was compliant 
with the Council approval.  Now, apparently (per the applicant) the property is being sold, and in 
order to facilitate the sale, the applicant is now requesting to be allowed to build up to 18,500 sq. 
ft., in line with the original request from 2014, which was rejected twice by City Council. 
 
 
We the undersigned surrounding property owners are writing to you to clarify what we view as 
important reasons and facts as to why the above referenced project should be denied as proposed. 
 
• First and foremost, two years ago we went through months of discussions with the 

property owner’s representative as to what is appropriate for a site with an approximate 
26,300 square foot useable area.  This culminated with a recommended LO zoning with a 
CO limiting the size of the building to 12,000 square feet with other height and 
environmental restrictions. Council approved this on a 10 to 0 vote with the mayor 
abstaining, as he had represented the property owner in the past.  NOTHING SINCE 
THAT TIME HAS MATERIALLY CHANGED. 

 
• The proposed project, although situated on 4.283 acres, has a useable site area of just 

over one-half acre with the majority of the site being steeply sloping non-useable land to 
the back and southeast end of the site.  It doesn’t matter if the entire 24.238 acres was 
included as the whole site; there is only one small level building area easily accessible 
from Spicewood Springs Road.  The developer’s presentation of density (FAR) 
information from projects whose sites are predominately useable and comparing that 
information to the subject’s whole site size is not an honest presentation of the facts.   
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• The two office buildings immediately adjacent to this property contain 13,000 square feet 
and 10,000 square feet (City Council placed restrictions on the maximum building size to 
10,000 square feet in 1997 when it ruled on conversion from SF to LO).  They both have 
larger level buildable areas.  The 12,000 square foot size restriction included in the CO 
was to insure that the project on the Overlook tract would conform to the immediate area.  
It should be pointed out this was a compromise negotiated with former Councilperson 
Gallo who wholeheartedly supported the size limitation.  It was the petition signers’ 
contention that given the extremely small buildable area that a building closer to 7,000 
square feet would be more appropriate for that site.  Building size was always a key 
component of the discussions with the owner’s representative.  It was specifically added 
to the CO when we were informed that the other elements of the CO would not in and of 
themselves guarantee an appropriate building size. 

 
• It should be noted that “urban roadway/major arterial” is the same designation that Loop 

360 from Spicewood Springs to Great Hills Trail has.  Clearly those two roadways are 
very different.  Funding for Spicewood Springs Road was included in the recent mobility 
bond, but according to City staff, it is too early in the process to ascertain what type of 
improvement those funds will be sufficient for, and while there does seem to be some 
movement, any timeline for construction is indeterminate.  Notwithstanding the 
foregoing, regardless of new roadway configuration, this street will continue to be 
immediately surrounded by a mix of numerous residential and low-density offices. There 
are curb cuts every approximately 50 to 200 feet putting significant traffic onto the main 
lanes. It will continue to function as a neighborhood roadway and not a limited access 
arterial.  The petitioners believe adding an 18,500 square foot building to the immediate 
area, in addition to not conforming to surrounding properties, is a detriment to this entire 
neighborhood from a traffic standpoint also. 

  
 
If you have any questions, or if we can provide you with additional information, please feel free 
to contact us. 
 
Respectfully submitted and Endorsed by: 
 
All Valid Petition Signers 
 
Spicewood Springs HOA 
 
Northwest Austin Civic Association 
 
Spicewood Vista HOA 
 
Neely’s Canyon HOA 
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